Faculty Assembly’s
Educational Policy and Planning Committee (EPPC)
AGENDA
April 29, 2025 | 10:00 am
via Zoom: https://ucdenver.zoom.us/j/97522609238

1. Call to Order

2. Approval of Minutes from March

3. EPPC Election – Chair and Vice Chair

4. Attendance Policy (see next page)

5. Campus Policy 1006D: Faculty Compensation 

6. Undergraduate Transfer Credit Policy (7006)
Change the way that credits which are 10+ years old can be applied to Core Requirements. Right now, Core Courses that are 10+ years old all need to be reviewed and approved.  

7. Microcredentials 
· Field Guide

8. ATWG: Program Viability

9. CGS Consulting Visit - report

10. Other Business / Announcements

11. Adjournment


Documents can also be found in Microsoft Teams.


Feedback from Margaret Wood re: Attendance Policy

A. We support using the more inclusive term "instructors" so that the policy is inclusive of “student faculty” and part-time faculty, or otherwise marginalized groups who may not consider themselves “faculty.”  

Great!  I use the term "Instructor of Record" throughout.

D2. The sentence with DRS and Title IX is awkward (the "when" clause seems to modify "instructors.” A separate, clearer sentence would help:  DRS or the Title IX coordinator may approve student absences as excused absences. In this case, instructors may not require additional documentation from the student. In other cases, ... 

Here is my fix:  
In some cases, The Disability Resources and Services (DRS) Office or the Title IX Coordinator may approve absences as excused absences.  When DRS or Title IX are involved, instructors may not require additional documentation from the student.  In all other cases, the instructor of record may require documentation related to anticipated or unanticipated absences. 

D2. Requiring instructors to specify in the syllabus the documentation they require to verify the cause of absences seems burdensome. The appropriate documentation could vary significantly, as do the reasons for absences. 

Here is my fix: 
The instructor of record will include a statement of their policies related to absences in their syllabus. Absences may also be excused without documentation at the discretion of the instructor of record.  Below is a non-exhaustive list of documentation that instructors of record may request.

D2a. We encourage adding, "Documentation of an illness or injury by a treating medical professional" to the examples of documentation. We find this to be the most common occurrence. 

Here is my fix:
a. Examples of Documentation
· Military Orders
· Jury summons
· Documentation of illness or injury by treating medical professional
· Court order/subpoena
· Obituary

D3. Instructors often build their attendance policy to allow for students being late, sick, etc. For example, an instructor may require students to attend 90% of classes for full participation credit, of they may drop the lowest quiz score, as examples. The added sentence in D3 seems to say that an instructor cannot use such policies (essentially a "recalculating grade on remaining assignments") instead of giving make-ups. Is our reading of this correct? Can such policies be used? Can an instructor say, "You get to drop 2 quizzes at the end of the semester, so I will not give any make-ups for quizzes"? 

Here is my fix:  
No edits.  The instructor of record can use strategies like this to handle absences.  As long as the instructor details how they will handle absences and make up work in the syllabus all is good. If the instructor has a policy that students can miss 10% of classes or 10% of quizzes, they don't need to bother with collecting documentation or providing, make up work.  If this still isn't clear, please let me know and we can work on wording that will be more apparent together.

D3. We agree with Hanna Lewis of DRS about the week deadline for students to notify instructors of unanticipated absences is generous. It also seems very dependent on the situation. We support Hanna's suggested edit. 

Here is my fix:
Students should notify the instructor of record in advance of anticipated absences. Students should communicate with the record instructor as soon as reasonably possible after an unanticipated absence. Depending on the circumstances relating to the unanticipated excused absence, students should communicate with the instructor of record no later than one week after the absence.  Upon failure of the student to notify the instructor of record  in advance of an anticipated absence or within one week after an unanticipated absence, the instructor of record may consider the absence unexcused.

D5. Is the "unless" going to have something added? 
I don't see a hanging "unless"....here is what I see on the most recent version of the document.
Students are responsible for materials covered in classes. It is the student’s responsibility to complete missed materials and assignments.
D7. Per our comments on D3., we agree that "recalculation of grade on remaining assignments" should be an option. This is frequently used. Requiring make-ups for everything can be a large burden on the instructor. 

Great!  The Chemistry Department also advocated for this so we added it back in.  The text now reads:
For students with excused absence(s), the instructor of record will provide makeup work consistent with the student’s time absent, number of assignments missed and course objectives,  and with a comparable time frame requirement.  Makeup work should be relevant to the material for which the student was originally responsible. Makeup work may include, but is not limited to, the following: 
· appropriate substitute assignments, examinations, quizzes, or projects
· assignment of individual extra credit equivalent to the missed graded assignment(s)
· recalculation of the grade on remaining assignments



D8. Violations of the Academic Honor Code can be more than just providing "false documentation"; maybe the documentation is correct but is misrepresented in a request to excuse an absence. We recommend keeping in the "abuse the policy" language. 

My fix:  
Students who abuse the policy or provide false documentation related to an excused absence may be in violation of the CU Denver Academic Honor Code and may be subject to disciplinary action.
E. We object to the addition that instructors are expected to be aware of and plan around major religious observances of the listed "as well as other" religious traditions. This puts a high burden on instructors, most likely with little support. Is the university going to provide a list of "major religious observances" that must be planned around? The previous requirement (that students must notify instructors in the first week of the term) seemed to work well, although there may have been issues for observances that occur very early in a term. Given the religious diversity of our students, it is a high standard for faculty to know all major religious observance.  
My attempt to soften:
CU Denver is a public institution that recognizes that our student body is religiously diverse.  The University provides accommodations for religious observances, aligning with federal law and its nondiscrimination policy. Religious observances are considered anticipated absences that are excused and are covered under Section D above.  Faculty are expected to deal reasonably and fairly with students who have religious obligations that conflict with scheduled exams, assignments or required attendance. 

G3. “Administrative solutions should be mindful of full-time enrollment requirements for financial aid and visa status maintenance." This seems to put the onus on the instructor to be mindful of the student's financial aid status, rather than the student being mindful of their own status and taking ownership. We hope instructors will use compassion and common sense in using administrative solutions, but is there a way to rephrase this to encourage dialogue of options between the students and instructor? Otherwise, we recommend at the very least changing the word mindful. 

My fix:
If excused absences are so numerous that they compromise evaluation of student performance the instructor of record should explore an administrative solution (i.e., withdrawal, incomplete, medical withdrawal). Faculty are encouraged to advise students in this situation to seek advice from appropriate student support offices (e.g., advising, financial aid, International Student Services) so that they are mindful of full-time enrollment requirements for financial aid and visa status maintenance.
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